
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 

 
 

In light of the serious concerns relative to COVID-19 (novel coronavirus) and the 
current State of Emergency that exists in the Borough of Spotswood, please be 
advised of the following changes to sanitation services: 
 

 All household trash must be bagged. If you use an outdoor trash receptacle, 
please put the bags in the receptacle(s) to be placed at the curb; however, 
no loose trash is allowed. Trash that is not bagged will not be picked up. 

 

 Metal will be picked up as scheduled on March 26; however, no new pick-
ups will be scheduled. 

 

 Bulk will be picked up as scheduled on March 30; however, no new pick-ups 
will be scheduled. 

 

 Residents can continue to drop off metal and electronics to the designated 
areas at the recycling center. No trash may be left at the center. 
 

These changes become effective on Monday, March 23, and will remain in effect 
until further notice. We appreciate the cooperation of our residents as we strive to 
provide the best possible service while protecting our work force.  
 
Please note: These changes apply to Spotswood’s sanitation services only. Any 
service changes to recycling pick-up will come from Middlesex County. If you have 
any questions or concerns regarding recycling, please call the hotline at (800) 488-
MCIA (6242). 
 
For additional information, please call John Mayer, DPW Foreman, at 732-251-
3120, or email jdmayer@spotswoodboro.com.  
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